
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

WARRINGTON PREFERRED LOCAL 
DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2017 
I write regarding the Local development plan. 
I attended the Lymm consultation meeting but it was so busy it 
was impossible to view the fine detail and speak with the 
planners. 
I therefore attempted to attend the Park Royal one but as it was 
so busy I couldn’t even get into the car park. 
It was really disappointing that these were not organised 
properly and at a time when so many people were away. 

I understand you have been set housing targets for Warrington 
and am not qualified to comment on whether your figures are 
entirely accurate but 500 houses for Lymm seems a relatively 
feasible amount of growth for a village of 5000 provided 
services are improved. 

This side of Lymm (LY25, LY26, LY27 the land around 
Booths Lane) is the nearest to your ‘Garden City’ plan. 
Therefore it is imperative that this greenbelt is retained and not 
developed. Less than a mile and a half away is a proposed 
bypass and the largest of your proposed housing sights. 

Therefore I would hope that you preserve the green corridor 
and greenbelt boundary between this and Lymm. 

These three pieces of land are not currently part of the Lymm 
urban sprawl and are quite disconnected from the village and 
the limited shops and services. There aren’t any footpaths from 
any of these parcels of land, no pavements and definitely no 
services. This land is also windy, elevated and the prevailing 
wind brings a lot of motorway noise. 
There aren’t any street lights and the road observes the national 






